Minister of the Interior and Justice
Néstor Reverol (Major General)
Ministerio del Poder Popular para Relaciones Interiores y Justicia
Esquina Platanal, Este 1, Av. Urdaneta
Caracas, Venezuela
Dear Minister,
I am writing to you on a very urgent matter.  As you may know, a military official has accused Venezuelan Indigenous environmental rights defender Lisa Henrito of “treason” - on national television - due to her activism in the defense of the Pemón Indigenous People's traditional territory.

On 23 July, Pemón Indigenous environmental defender Lisa Henrito was accused of “treason” and “secession” by an armed forces official on national television in Venezuela. The official made the accusations during an interview where he also called on the Venezuelan military forces to beware of the Pemón Indigenous People's activism in the defence of their rights. Amnesty International has documented other cases in which, after a person has been mentioned by senior officials they have been persecuted by the authorities. Such was the case for Villca Fernández, Geraldine Chacón and Gregory Hinds. All three are considered prisoners of conscience by Amnesty International.
Lisa Henrito is being stigmatized for her work as an activist in Pemón Indigenous women's organizations that demand the end of the militarization and mining exploitation of their ancestral territories, without prior informed consultation or studies of social impact.
The state must guarantee the protection of the physical integrity of Lisa Henrito, and other environmental and indigenous activists, and put an end to the slander and stigmatization of their actions in defence of the rights of their communities; as enshrined in the Venezuelan Constitution and international human rights mechanisms that protect Indigenous Peoples and their land, territory and environment.
I urge you to take the following immediate steps to correct this dangerous and unjust situation:
· Act immediately to ensure the safety of Lisa Henrito;

· Ensure that all human rights defenders in Venezuela can operate freely without fear of restrictions or reprisals;

· Lastly, I urge you to publicly acknowledge the importance and legitimacy of the work of all people who defend human rights in Venezuela, and refrain from using language that discredits, stigmatizes, insults, despises or discriminates against them.
Please move quickly to address this critical situation, so that the people of Venezuela will feel secure knowing that their lives, safety and human rights are protected by their government.  Thank you for your prompt response.

Sincerely,
cc:

Charge d'Affaires Carlos J. Ron, 

Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela

1099 30th St. NW, 

Washington, DC 20007
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